
PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY 
OF DAVIS COUNTY HOSPITAL FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE POLICY 

 
Davis County Hospital offers financial assistance to many people who have health care needs and are 
not able to pay for care. Davis County Hospital does not want a person’s ability to pay their bill to stop 
them from getting care. This is a summary of the Davis County Hospital Financial Assistance Policy (FAP).  
 

Availability of Financial Assistance  
You may be able to get financial assistance if you are not able to pay your health care bill. Davis County 
Hospital provides financial assistance to Davis County residents for non-elective medical services and 
non-Davis County residents for emergency services. Optional services, such elective procedures, will not 
receive financial assistance.  Davis County Hospital’s Financial Assistance Program policy may be 
obtained online at https://www.daviscountyhospital.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/12/Policy-Financial-
Assistance-Program.pdf. 
 

Eligibility Requirements  
Total income of the people living in the home is used to determine if you will get assistance. If this 
income is below 200% of the Federal Poverty Level (FPL), you will not have to pay your hospital bill. 
Incomes between 110% and 200% of the FPL guidelines will receive a discount based on a tiered system 
outlined in the policy. Please refer to Davis County Hospital’s full financial assistance policy for a 
complete explanation and details.  After applying the financial assistance percentage to the patient’s bill, 
the patient will not be responsible for paying more than what the calculated amount is according to the 
income guidelines as outlined in the Financial Assistance Policy. 
 

Where to Find Information  
There are many ways to find information about the FAP application process or get copies of the FAP or 
FAP application form. To apply for financial assistance, you may:  

• Download the application online at https://www.daviscountyhospital.org//wp-
content/uploads/2015/12/Financial-Assistance-Application-17.pdf  

• Request the information in writing by mail to: Davis County Hospital, Financial Counselor, 509 
North Madison Street, Bloomfield, Iowa 52537 or by visiting the Financial Counselor’s office at 
Davis County Hospital 

• Request the information by calling the Davis County Hospital Financial Counselor at 641-664-
2145, ext. 2420 
 

Availability of Translations  
The Financial Assistance policy, application form, and the plain language summary is offered in the 
English language.  Davis County Hospital may elect to use translation aids, translation guides, or use a 
qualified bilingual interpreter by request. For information about translation of Davis County Hospital’s 
Financial Assistance forms, please go to the Hospital Financial Counselor’s Office or call (641) 664-2145, 
ext. 2420, to speak with the Financial Counselor. 
 

How to Apply  
You will need to fill out a financial assistance form. The completed form and requested documents will 
need to be sent to Davis County Hospital for review. If you need help with the form, you may contact 
the Davis County Hospital Financial Counselor’s office at (641) 664-2145. When done, the application 
and requested documents should be mailed to: Davis County Hospital, Financial Counselor, 509 North 
Madison Street, Bloomfield, Iowa 52537.  
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